Lowndes County Board of Elections 2808 N Oak St., PO Box 10130, Valdosta, GA 31604 elections@lowndescounty.com, PH 229-671-2850

12 March 2019

Dr. Richard A. Carvahal 1500 N Patterson St. Powell Hall East 2200 Valdosta, GA 31698

Dear Dr. Carvahal;

The Lowndes County Board of Elections voted today to respectfully request your consideration for the placement of an Elections Polling Place on the Valdosta State University Campus.

Through conversations with Mr. Evan Fondren at the University Center, space would be available in the University Center.

Through collaboration with both the Young Democrats and the College Republicans organizations, we believe poll workers for Election Days would be provided from the students at VSU.

Upon approval, the first election to be held on campus would be in November 2019.

In the interim we would conduct a building and security survey, a survey for ADA compliance, and arrange for additional patrols by the VSU Public Safety Department when voting equipment is on the premises.

The Polling Place on campus would be open to all students and faculty for voting on Election Day. Campus residents would be able to vote on touchscreen units, and other students, faculty and staff would be able to vote on paper ballot.

If you have any questions or concerns, feel free to call, email or stop in for a visit. We're hearing great things about your leadership and would enjoy meeting you.

Sincerely,

Deb Cox

Supervisor of Elections

Lowndes County